Dwight E. Turner 

I was flabbergasted when I walked onto the flight line and saw the A-20 aircraft for the first time.  I went from flying a single engine tail dragger that flew at about 120 miles per hour.  Now I began learning how to fly a two engine plane that cruised easily at 200 miles per hour.  The A-20 was a single pilot airplane. The method of training on flying the A-20 was a little disconcerting – I was given a manual and told to sit in the cockpit and familiarize my self with the controls and instruments. I then had to a take a written qualification test.
On my first solo flight, I advanced the full take off power and as I passed over the runway, I realized I was doing 200 miles an hour with the wheels still down! Surprisingly, we had very few accidents during that training period. I completed one more solo flight while at Blythe and was there approximately 6 weeks before departing for Will Rogers Field in Oklahoma.

